

Texoma Group Conscience Meeting November 2, 2025

Chaired by Richard

Serenity Prayer

Traditions were read by Kelly

October's meeting minutes were read by Kelly and approved by group with one correction by Mark- "Note: the HVAC inspection should be added to by-laws," should be changed to "Note: maintenance service position description should be added to by-laws."

Treasurer Report: Meghan/Karly

Donations: (7th Tradition including Venmo) \$2,420.61

Expenses: \$2,399.46

Net Surplus/Loss: (\$21.15)

Total Checking: \$3,304.77

Prudent Reserve: \$7,017.49

It was discussed how long the current rent is locked in. Karly will review the lease.

GSR Report: Kelly

Kelly didn't attend the fall area assembly. The passed a budget, which should be on NETA 65 website.

Both Kelly and incoming GSR Dianne attended district in November. At district it was discussed how to handle absences from district meetings and decided to reach out to absent district members. It was discussed that elections aren't until next year. It was discussed that corrections chair would need commitments from groups to take meetings to prisons in our district if our district wants to pursue that. A budget for district was passed.

Literature Report: AJ

A group member reported that someone brought some desire chips.

Supplies Report: Leigh

Everything is going well. Lengthy discussion was had regarding cups occasionally being unavailable at Sam's club and alternatives. Susan and Karly purchased some cups. Leigh reported sometimes parts of the Sam's Club order are mailed to her and she brings them to the group.

PI/CPC: Richard

Kevin officially takes over next month.

Treatment and Corrections: Sabrina

BHC program director has not responded to Sabrina. Someone who knows the director will reach out to her.

Sabrina has been unable to reach Haley at Bonham VA. She is working with a contact to potentially bring a meeting in on the weekend.

Discussed the need for a meeting in the Durant jail. Sabrina will reach out to Oklahoma area because the Durant jail is outside of our area, however we will help with a Durant jail meeting if possible.

Sabrina wasn't able to attend district this month.

Maintenance: Nick

Group members reported that the coke machine is eating dollars and isn't keeping drinks cold. It was discussed that Scottie handles the machine, and occasionally gives profits to the group to the best of group knowledge.

Old Business:

1. Per AA traditions and Intergroup, all decorations, signage and posting need to be AA conference approved. Posting a sign reminding everyone of the traditions. This needs to be incorporated into the by-laws also. Motion made by AJ and seconded by Diane. **On 12/7 this motion was tabled until January group conscience meeting.**

2. Posting a sign on the door that only vested, certified service animals are allowed in the clubhouse. Motion made by AJ and seconded by Leigh. Meeting called to an end by Richard and seconded by Karly. **On 12/7 this motion was tabled until January group conscience meeting.**

New Business:

1. Susan brought up looking for a locking cabinet for literature. Discussion was had. A group member asked who would have a key, and was advised it would be people who have a key to the literature closet. Kelly expressed opinion that it's preferable to have books always accessible even if they get stolen occasionally & that big book theft isn't ideal, but at least they have a big book. Karly advised that more money is spent on literature than is brought in, however it doesn't seem to be a significant amount. Meghan suggested AJ could track if we wanted to get a better sense of if this is an issue.
2. Karly made a motion to replace the two large white boards and Leigh seconded the motion.
3. Kelly volunteered to create a service position description for maintenance to add to by-laws for the group to review at our next group conscience meeting.
4. Richard and group discussed how to stay organized and not let things fall off group to-do list.
5. Updating phone list was brought up and discussed. It will be discussed further at next group conscience meeting.